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Season end message …  
Safety First. That has been the position of your Board of Directors all year and we almost made it 
through the season. Of course the loosening of protocols meant that unfortunately this last week, as case 
numbers are on the rise in the province, we were finally touched by COVID-19 at the BCC. A 
communication to all members was sent out this past Thursday advising members of our first cases and 
cancelling the end of season Thurs Eve Mixed League Social Night. There have been more cases since. 
We certainly appreciate those members who advised their team mates and opponents if they tested 
positive from either last Saturday’s ALL Member FUNSpiel, the Day League Mixed Spiel Monday and 
Wednesday and Wed Evening Men’s. Thank you to the many members that supported this position and 
thanked us for advising you, so that you could test, mask and reconsider visiting with elderly parents or 
unvaccinated grandchildren. It is obviously in our community and due to this we have decided to cancel 
our year end Brunch & Blade today. Most importantly we wish all of our members who have been 
touched by COVID a speedy recovery and we hope your symptoms are not severe. 
UPCOMING … 
Ice removal will continue as planned on Thurs April 7th and we thank the volunteers who signed up in 
advance. As a reminder to those that volunteered please bring your shop vac if you have one. We ask that you wear a mask. Any issue with your 
attendance contact DAVE FLYNT directly 1 705 878 7259 (CALL OR TXT). Of course while the Curling Season is over and the ice is coming out, 
there are still Curling Club events and Fundraisers to look forward to. Read on … 
LOCKER CLEAR OUT …
We ask that you clear out your locker and remove your lock for the season. The club will be open and available for you to do so this Thurs April 
7th from 9am until noon and Saturday April 10th 1-4pm. Please wear a mask. IF these dates aren’t convenient for you, please email us to make 
arrangements. Items left in the locker room on benches and top of lockers will be donated. 
SURVEY … 
Your BOD is interested in hearing your feedback and decided to send you a survey. PLEASE … we ask ALL members to complete. 
The survey link will be emailed to MEMBERS tomorrow Monday April 4th! You will have until Saturday April 9th to complete! 

LOONIE AUCTION & DINNER  

SAT MAY 28TH  
BCC CURLING RINK FLOOR 

164 MAIN ST 

BUFFET ROAST BEEF DINNER 
PROVIDED BY ALBATROSS 

COCKTAILS 5PM CASH BAR, DINNER 6 PM,  
AUCTION TO FOLLOW 

$25.00 INCL HST  

TICKETS FOR SALE … 
CONTACT… 

info@beavertoncurlingclub.com  

P.S. Save your loonies & toonies!  

      BETWEEN THE  SHEETS

AUCTION DONATIONS 
NEEDED!!!!  

Our success is based on the generosity of members 
and the community.  

ITEMS TO RE-GIFT? TICKETS? A SERVICE? GIFT 
CARDS? HAND CRAFTED ITEMS? GENTLY USED?  

OR BUY AN ITEM TO DONATE!  

Contact Lonna Dunning  
to make arrangements for pick-up or drop-

off  
 (905) 426-0109   

lonnadunning@sympatico.ca

mailto:lonnadunning@sympatico.ca


2021/2022 Newsletter Issue 6 Sun Apr 3rd, 2022

Day League End of Season Spiel AND Year Attendance Winners! (above)
Left - Draw 1 Winners; CROCUS’ - Skip Pat Dalzell (missing), Brian Williams, Lynne Vandenhurk & Dennis Good

Center - Draw 2 Winners;  PEONIES - Skip Marilyn Graves, Al Byer, Janis Bennett & Bruce VanAllen
Right - Ladies Attendance Record; Lynne Davidson and our League Coordinator Alice VanAllen. Missing - John Madill as Men’s Attendance Record! 

Special Thanks AGAIN to our Draw Master Don Dalzell and Diane Parliament who stepped in 
AND our ever present Bar-Keep Lynne Vandenhurk for your season long volunteer support of both the weekday and Sunday League.

Thurs Eve Mixed League Season Point Winners (below)
Points from the first and second season halves were combined to arrive at our top four 21/22 Season Winners. 1st Place - Ildi Connor, 2nd Place Bruce 
Reynolds, and 3rd/4th - Janice Carroll and Alex Sweeney. We hope you wear your Curling Toques with pride! Too bad we could not award these to you 

in person. 

Our Winner Photo Gallery 

2022 ALL Members FUNSpiel Winners! (right)  
Skip- Barry Garbutt, Vice- Heather Muir, Second & Lead- 

Rodger & Marilyn Pelley were on fire and the ultimate 
winners. A great day was had by all!  

Special thanks to our Draw Master- Don Dalzell, Bonspiel 
Lead- Jeff Eatock, Bar Keep- Lynne Lester and to our meal 

providers the ALBATROSS. 
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Our plan is to have our Seller 
Captains reach out to 
members only for participation 
in this program. Of course 
members can collect orders 
from family and friends. 

If you are on our email 
distribution list receiving this 
newsletter and WANT to 
participate … 
please email us at 
info@beavertoncurlingclub.com 
and we will assign you to a 
‘Seller Captain’.

OUR EMAIL DISTRIBUTION LIST includes;  
All paid registered members both curlers and social members, All Learn to Curl ‘Want to Try First’ folks, Some members who did not return but want to stay in touch, 

Some interested folks who could not join this year - but may next, AND
Some of our Sponsors and Advertisers who want to hear what we are up to! 

IF there is anyone you know who may be interested in receiving Newsletters and Event News from the BCC, please have them email info@beavertoncurlingclub.com 
and request to be added to our distribution list. SOME communications are for MEMBERS ONLY. 

Similarly, if you wish to be removed from our list please let us know. 

get ready for bbq season!  
Buy great products and help the BCC. We all win. Great meat and seafood at a retail price and the BCC earns a commission 

(~ 20%). Some of you may be familiar with the Macgregors Meat and Seafood Fundraising Program. 
The BCC ran this twice in 2021 and it is back by popular demand. Thank you for your inquiries!

BELOW is a list of the Spring/Summer 2022 items. This order form along with instructions on who to order from, 
how to order and pay - will be emailed to you.

In the meantime … clear your freezers and mark these dates; 
TUES APR 12TH - You will receive an email from your ‘Seller Captain’
TUES MAY 3RD - Order form and $ in to your assigned ‘Seller Captain’ 
THURS MAY 12TH - PICK UP ORDER from your Seller Captain’s vehicle in BCC parking lot (~4:30 pm)

mailto:info@beavertoncurlingclub.com
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